
CITY OF MARINE CITY 

300 Broadway Committee Meeting Agenda 

City Hall, 260 S. Parker Street 
Monday, January 23, 2023; 5:00 P.M.

1. CALL TO ORDER

2. PLEDGE DF ALLEGIANCE

3. ROLL CALL: Chairperson Brian Ross, Committee Members Laura Merchant, Michelle 
Nichter, Cheryl Ross, Kim Turner, Andrew Pakledinaz, Sheryl Zimmer; Interim City 
Manager James Heaslip; City Clerk Shannon Adams.

4. APPROVE AGENDA

5. PUBLIC COMMENT Anyone in attendance is welcome to address the Board. Please state 

name and limit comments to five (5) minutes.

6. APPROVE MINUTES

A. Meeting Minutes - November 28, 2022

7. UNFINISHED BUSINESS

A. 13 Ways to Kill a Community
B. Project Priorities:

i. Changing Locks Update
ii.HVAC Update
iii. Fire Suppression System Update

C. Fundraising Opportunities - Discussion
D. Business Plan Discussion
E. Identify Top 7 Project Goals
F. Schedule Zoom Meeting w/ Architect - Compile Questions

8. NEW BUSINESS
None.

9. OPEN DISCUSSION

10. ADJOURNMENT
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City of Marine City 
300 Broadway Committee Meeting Minutes 

November 28, 2022 

A regular meeting of the 300 Broadway Committee was held on Monday, November 28, 
2022, at 260 S. Parker Street, Marine City, MI 48039 and was called to order at 5:00 pm 
by Chairperson Brian Ross. 

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Vice Chairperson Merchant. 

Present:  Vice Chairperson Laura Merchant, Committee Members Michelle Nichter, 
Andrew Pakledinaz, Cheryl Ross, Sheryl Zimmer; City Manager Holly Tatman; City 
Clerk Shannon Adams 

Absent: Chairperson Brian Ross, Committee Member Kim Turmer. Chairperson Brian 
Ross joined the meeting at 5:18 pm after having been delayed by work. 

Motion by Committee Member C. Ross, seconded by Committee Member Zimmer, to 
excuse Chairperson B. Ross and Committee Member Turner.  Ayes: Merchant, Nichter, 
C. Ross, Zimmer. Nays: Pakledinaz. Motion Carried.

Approve Agenda 
Motion by Committee Member Zimmer, seconded by Committee Member C. Ross, to 
approve the agenda. All Ayes. Motion Carried.  

Public Comment 
Shannon Schwabe of the Small Business Development Center (SBDC) spoke about her 
involvement with the marina project and that she was assisting with the 300 Broadway 
business plan. 

Approve Minutes 
Motion by Committee Member C. Ross, seconded by Committee Member Pakledinaz, 
to approve the 300 Broadway Committee Meeting Minutes of October 24, 2022.  All 
Ayes. Motion Carried.  

Unfinished Business 
13 Ways to Kill a Community 
City Manager Tatman reminded the group that the purpose of keeping 13 Ways to Kill a 
Community as part of the agenda was to be mindful of its guidance and to be referred 
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back to as items came up that would be relevant. She reminded the members to be 
open-minded to old and new ideas being merged through the duration of the project. 

Project Priorities 
Changing Locks Update – City Manager Tatman informed the Committee that DPW 
Superintendent Mike Itrich had located a locksmith who could change the locks on site 
and that they were meeting the next day. Committee Member Pakledinaz inquired if the 
locks were the same style. City Manager Tatman indicated she believed they were.  

HVAC Estimate Update – City Manager Tatman advised that due to the Halloween 
decorations put up for the River Rec Teen Zone Haunted House that HVAC estimates 
had not yet been scheduled but DPW Superintendent Itrich would be getting it 
scheduled soon. Vice Chairperson Merchant inquired where the HVAC system was 
functional. Committee Member Pakledinaz responded it was only on the main floor.  

Fire Suppression System Update – City Manager Tatman informed the Committee that 
there had been some quirks with the call center and computer system, that there was 
nearly an incident resulting in sprinklers being deployed without anyone being notified, 
but that DPW Superintendent Itrich had been working with the company related to the 
proper parties to be notified.  

Other Updates -  
Committee Member Pakledinaz stated he had spoken to the company that had done the 
first set of architectural drawings, Layman Smith, and that Mike Kirk, who had visited the 
building and developed the plans had retired but was willing to do a video conference 
with the group to answer questions. He advised that at the prior meeting, it had been 
agreed to send all of the questions to City Clerk Adams to be complied into a list for 
distribution among the group.  

Business Plan 
Vice Chairperson Merchant requested this item be kept as unfinished business. She 
indicated that she, Cheryl Ross, Sheryl Zimmer, and Shannon Schwabe were working 
on the plan and when it was in a proper format for sharing, it would be distributed 
among the group. Committee Member C. Ross requested information related to the 
utility costs from the City so estimates could be calculated as to possible space rental 
costs.  

Committee Member C. Ross inquired if the City Manager could provide any insight on 
how receptive the new City Commission would be in continuing the project. City 
Manager Tatman answered candidly that she could not provide any helpful insight and 
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recommended the Committee put together their plans and requests to be presented to 
the City Commission and the response provided would identify to the Committee where 
they stood on the project; that if they were not receptive, then ask them for direction 
how to proceed forward.  

Committee Member Pakledinaz stated that if the City Commission was not supportive of 
approving City funds, that the Committee should continue their efforts and remain 
involved as a collective group in their efforts.  

New Business 
Fundraising Opportunities 
Vice Chairperson Merchant stressed the importance of continuing the conversation 
about fundraising opportunities. She suggested ghost hunter groups and inquired if 
there were any restrictions related to inviting people into the building. City Manager 
Tatman stated she knew DPW Superintendent Itrich advised there was a 15 person 
limit, and she indicated she believed it was linked to functional restrooms, but could not 
say with certainty. She advised that she would inquire as to more information related to 
the restriction.  

Vice Chairperson Merchant suggested the possibility of having vendors in the building 
during the Chamber’s Merrytime Christmas event. Committee Member C. Ross inquired 
about ghosts in the building. Heather Bokram, from the audience, indicated a group had 
been in the building and stated a ghost had been identified in the basement. Committee 
Member Pakledinaz advised that Becky Lepley was knowledgeable related to the 
history of paranormal activity in the building. Vice Chairperson Merchant advised that 
there could be a charge for paranormal tours, that there was a strong following of 
individuals interested in that sort of event.  

Vice Chairperson Merchant suggested bringing back the Heritage Days event and 
finding a way to link it to fundraising efforts to support the restoration efforts. 
Chairperson B. Ross recalled an autumn-time event where there were model railroads 
and Civil War re-enactors and suggested hosting such a historically driven event and 
putting a donation jar out.  

Committee Member Pakledinaz suggested involvement with the schools to generate 
interest in the younger generation in the local history and also reaching the parents in 
that manner. Vice Chairperson Laura Merchant suggested reaching out to Bill Beutell to 
develop the idea further. Chairperson B. Ross mentioned Bill Beutell knew aprofessor at 
Saint Clair County Community College (SC4) who had previously conducted tours of the 
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area related to the shipbuilding history and suggested contacting her to see if she could 
include more related to the 300 Broadway property history during her tour.  

Committee Member C. Ross suggested including a market during the Chamber’s Fire, 
Ice, and Spice Event. Vice Chairperson Merchant indicated interest in the suggestion 
but related back to needing to be aware of what the restrictions were on guests in the 
building.  

Chairperson B. Ross suggested using the opera house area of the building for guest 
lecturers or black and white movies where limited tickets could be sold to generate 
some revenue.  

Open Discussion 
Committee Member Nichter inquired about adding the top 7 goals of the Committee to 
future Agendas as a reminder of the project focus. Chairperson B. Ross suggested 
adding it as an Agenda item to determine those goals to be listed on future Agendas.  

Committee Member C. Ross inquired whether it had ever been entertained to sell the 
building. City Manager Tatman replied that selling was one of the options presented 
before the Workgroup for City Owned Properties but that the overwhelming consensus 
was to sell the 303 S. Water Street property and to try to secure funds from that sale for 
300 Broadway renovations, which the City would retain ownership of, and that was the 
recommendation that was submitted to the City Commission.   

Committee Member Nichter inquired if the bandstand was finished. Committee Member 
Pakledinaz indicated the company had not yet returned to put the finishing touches on, 
but that he believed DPW Superintendent Itrich could remove his barriers as it was safe 
for use.  

Adjournment 
Motion by Committee Member Sheryl Zimmer, seconded by Chairperson B. Ross, to 
adjourn at 6:01 pm.  All Ayes. Motion Carried. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Shannon Adams 
City Clerk 
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